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payments on and after July the first, nineteen hundred and seventy, 
as authorized by chapter six hundred and fifty-eight of the acts of 
nineteen hundred and sixty-seven; provided, they are in accordance 
with law and the amounts thereof do not exceed the amount of the 
appropriation account or subsidiary account. The certified copies of 
the schedules as provided for in section twenty-seven of chapter 
twenty-nine of the General Laws shall be filed with the comptroller 
and the budget director to permit the effective operation of this 
section on June the first, nineteen hundred and seventy. Where the 
allotment of an appropriation account or subsidiary account is 
required by law, allotments shall be made to permit the effective 
operation of this section on June the first, nineteen hundred and 
seventy. 

SECTION 23. The budget director is hereby directed to send a copy of 
sections three to twenty-two, inclusive, of this act to each depart
mental, divisional and institutional head immediately following pas
sage of this act. 

SECTION 23A. Section 1 of chapter 782 of the acts of 1962, as 
amended by section 2B of chapter 811 of the acts of 1969, is hereby 
further amended by inserting after the words "fifty thousand dollars", 
the words:—and an enlarged culvert under Furnace Brook Parkway 
near Cedar Street in said city, the cost of which project shall not 
exceed one hundred and fifty thousand dollars. 

SECTION 23B. Item 9027-01 of section 2 of chapter 517 of the acts of 
1961, as amended by section 1 of chapter 623 of the acts of 1968, is 
hereby further amended by adding at the end thereof the following 
words ", and the sum of two hundred thousand dollars shall be for the 
construction and maintenance of a community boat club along the 
Mystic River". 

SECTION 24. Sections one to twenty-one, inclusive, of this act shall 
take effect as of July the first, nineteen hundred and seventy and 
sections twenty-two and twenty-three shall - take effect upon the 
passage of this act. Approved June SO, 1970. 

Chap. 483,=, AN ACT EELATIVE TO THE MAILING OF NOTICE BY THE 
STATE SECBETAEY OF THE EXPIRATION OF COMMISSIONS OF 
JUSTICES OF THE PEACE AND NOTARIES PUBLIC. 

Whereas, The deferred operation of this act would tend to defeat its 
purpose, which is in part, to immediately eliminate the requirement 
that the state secretary use registered or certified mail in notifying a 
justice of the peace or a notary public that his commission is about to 
expire, therefore it is hereby declared to be an emergency law, 
necessary for the immediate preservation of the public convenience. 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 

Chapter 9 of the General Laws is hereby amended by striking out 
section 15, as amended by chapter 19 of the acts of 1934, and inserting 
in place thereof the following section:— 

Section 15. The secretary shall send by first class mail to every 
justice of the peace or notary public a notice of the time of expiration 
of his commission, not more than thirty nor less than fourteen days 
before such expiration. Approved June SO, 1970. 


